

**Crookfur, Greenfarm and Mearns Village Community Council**  
**Minutes of Meeting of 7 June 2023**

**Present:** Karina Mirza, , Michael Moore, Bryson McNeil, Iltaf Dean, James Kerrigan, Cllr. Owen O'Donnell Vincent McCulloch (Liaison Officer)

**Apologies:** Moira Whyte, Mohammed Asif, Gurcharanjeet Singh, Farooq Choudhry, Cllr Andrew Morrison,

<b>2</b>	<b>Police Report:</b> none received. It was suggested that the normal report format was anyway too generic to be of much use and would benefit greatly from the addition of some local detail (possibly by way of verbal commentary from attending officers)	
<b>3</b>	<b>Previous Minutes 3 May 2023:</b> approval granted (proposed ID, seconded KM)	
<b>4</b>	<b>Matters arising from minutes:</b> 7. OO'D reported that there no plans for the development of the Crookfur and Fairweather Parks, and that neither is listed on the Common Good Register. He urged the CC, as a statutory consultee, to submit its own planning proposals.	
<b>6</b>	<b>Treasurer's Report:</b> not available	
<b>7</b>	<b>SUB-COMMITTEE UPDATES</b> 1. the Green Spaces group has organised a local clean-up event for Saturday 17 June, 10.00 - 12.30: ERC will provide some relevant tools, materials and collection services 2. Public Concern – report in progress	<b>ID</b>
<b>8</b>	<b>CORRESPONDENCE –</b> 1. a local resident outlined the concerns of many of those who live in the neighbourhood at the proposed new 4-storey flats on Barrhead Road. The CC agreed with many of these concerns and will notify ERC of its objections to the proposed development (and to the Council's failure to notify us of the application) 2. Revision of Holyrood constituency boundaries: it was agreed that the CC should register its objection to the proposed division/elimination of the existing Eastwood constituency	<b>MM</b>  <b>MM</b>
<b>9</b>	<b>AOCB:</b> 1. <b>Work experience opportunities:</b> submit proposals to ERC Education Committee 2. <b>School CCTV blind spots:</b> raise issue with Education Committee 3. <b>RNLI Liaison:</b> deferred to next meeting 4. <b>Activities for teenagers/their families</b> (especially those from other cultures): support, specifically in the form of access to a meeting place, was requested by a volunteer who wishes to carry out initial investigations into the potential demand. The CC will look into the availability of funds for the hire of a hall and will look to contact a Youth Worker who might be able to provide advice and assistance 5. <b>15-minute Neighbourhoods:</b> it was agreed that a bottom-up approach to planning was required and that it was therefore incumbent on the CC to participate in upcoming transport strategy consultations – links to relevant sites to be supplied 6. <b>Change of Liaison Officer:</b> Vincent McCulloch retires before the end of June; the CC thanked him for all the invaluable help and guidance he has afforded it over the past year and offered him its best wishes for a long and happy retirement	<b>ID/OO'D</b> <b>ID/OO'D</b> <b>ID</b>  <b>KM/MA</b> <b>KM/VMcC</b>  <b>OO'D</b>
<b>11</b>	<b>Next Meeting: <i>Wednesday 2 August 2023</i></b> , at 7.00 p.m. in Albertslund Hall	

**Circulation:** All Community Council Members; Vincent McCulloch(Liaison Officer)

ERC Elected members: MP/MSPs: Police Scotland